
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 21, 2005 
 
 
 
Administrative Hearings Division 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon  
550 Capitol Street NE, Suite 215 
Salem, Oregon 97301-2551 
 
RE: Termination of Interconnection Agreement Between CenturyTel of Eastern 

Oregon, Inc. and CenturyTel of Oregon, Inc. (collectively “CenturyTel”) and ICG 
Telecom Group, Inc. approved in ARB 534 (the “Agreement”). 

 
 
CenturyTel requested termination of the Agreement with ICG Telecom Group, Inc. via 
written notice dated June 10, 2005 per the terms of the Agreement.  A copy of the notice 
acknowledged and signed by ICG Telecom Group, Inc. is enclosed.  Per terms of the 
Agreement, the Agreement would terminate ninety (90) days after notification.  
Therefore, the Agreement expired on September 8, 2005. 
 
Please record the termination of the Agreement in your files as the Agreement is no 
longer available for adoption by other carriers. 
 
If you have questions or need further documentation, please call or email me per the 
contact information provided above. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jackie Phillips 
Regional Director-Carrier Relations 
 
Enclosure 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 10, 2005 
 
 
VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL
 
Mr. Darian Collins 
Carrier Operations Manager 
ICG Telecom Group, Inc. 
161 Inverness Drive West 
Englewood, CO 80112 
 
Dear Mr. Collins: 
 
This letter serves as notice that CenturyTel of Oregon, Inc., and CenturyTel of Eastern 
Oregon, Inc. (collectively “CenturyTel”) elect to terminate the Interconnection 
Agreement (“Agreement”) between CenturyTel and ICG Telecom Group, Inc. (“ICG”) 
that was approved by the Oregon Public Utility Commission in ARB 534.  Per the terms 
of the Agreement ninety (90) days written notice is required of either party requesting 
termination of the agreement.  Therefore, said agreement is terminated as of September 8, 
2005. 
 
Please acknowledge your receipt of the termination notice by having the Termination 
Acknowledgement below signed on behalf of ICG and return one original to me at the 
address above. 
 
 

Termination Acknowledgement 
 

ICG Telecom Group, Inc. acknowledges receipt of the termination notice herein 
with an effective termination date of September 8, 2005. 
 
ICG Telecom Group, Inc. 
 
By:__________________________________ 
 
Title: ________________________________ 
 
Date: ________________________________ 
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If you have any questions, please call or email me per the contact information included 
above. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jackie Phillips 
Regional Director-Carrier Relations 
 
cc:  Oregon Public Utility Commission 
 
 


